Response to “New England Journal of Medicine Debunks EPA / BLM Clear Creek Report”
In his e-mail to BLM on May 21, 2009, Steve Chappell cites a New England Journal of Medicine article from 1998 which he claims “debunks” the EPA Clear Creek Management Area (CCMA) Exposure and Human Health Risk Assessment.  Specifically, Mr. Chappell cites a paragraph from the Michel Camus, et al article “Nonoccupational Exposure to Chrysotile Asbestos and the Risk of Lung Cancer”
, which states in the Abstract, “Conclusions We found no measurable excess risk of death due to lung cancer among women in two chrysotile-asbestos–mining regions. The EPA's model overestimated the risk of asbestos-induced lung cancer by at least a factor of 10.”  Mr. Chappell maintains that the article shows that EPA “grossly overestimated” the excess lifetime cancer risks estimated for recreational exposures at CCMA and that BLM should lift the temporary emergency closure order.

EPA is well aware of the 1998 article.  The Agency bases its toxicity factors on the extent of available studies and balances the quality and applicability of all studies to the task of developing a health protective toxicity evaluation.  The EPA toxicity value for asbestos was derived from numerous studies of the health outcomes of individuals occupationally exposed to different mineral forms of asbestos (amphibole and chrysotile) in many different work environments.  The studies showed a range of health effects from asbestos exposure and a range of rates of disease occurrence.  The EPA cancer toxicity value for asbestos is based on the central tendency of the combined risk estimate for both lung cancer and mesothelioma in a general population of men and women.  For a specific population, as was used for the Camus study, the toxicity value may overestimate or underestimate the risk.  The results of the Camus study fit within the bounds of the various studies used to derive EPA’s central tendency value and it does not in any way invalidate the toxicity value or the excess lifetime cancer risk estimates for CCMA. 

It should be noted that while the article cited by Mr. Chappell focused on rates of lung cancer in non-occupationally exposed women in two chrysotile-asbestos mining areas of Quebec, Canada, the article states “The results of this study are reassuring with respect to lung cancer, but there were significant excess numbers of deaths due to pleural cancer (seven deaths) and asbestosis (two deaths). The instances of pleural cancer suggest an excess risk of mesothelioma.”  The pleural cancer deaths are significant because mesothelioma is a very rare disease.  The EPA toxicity value includes both lung cancer and mesothelioma, which makes the statements cited by Mr. Chappell regarding overestimation of lung cancer rather meaningless in the context of the total disease outcome reported in the article.  
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